
 

 

  

 

Friday, 14 June 2024 

• Unions have withdrawn all notices of Protected Industrial Action against Wilmar 

Sugar and Renewables. 

• They have indicated in writing to their members that there is a pause on industrial 

action during negotiations with the company on a new EA.  

• Union and company representatives met yesterday to clarify positions and have 

agreed that the next bargaining meeting will be held on Thursday, 20 June. 

• The parties are scheduled to report back to the Fair Work Commission the next day 

(21 June). 

• Three Burdekin mills (Inkerman, Kalamia and Invicta) are now crushing. 

• Pioneer Mill is scheduled to come into production early next week. 

• Victoria, Macknade, Proserpine and Plane Creek mills are expected to be in 

production from 24 June. 

• Given that unions have withdrawn notices of Protected Industrial Action, any 

industrial action would have to follow the Fair Work Act requirements of three days’ 

notice of work bans or four days’ notice of stoppages. 

 Best regards   

 

IAN DAVIES  

General Manager Cane Supply and Grower Relations   
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